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My name is Adam McCutcheon. I am employed as a Team Leader in the District Planning Team at Wellington City Council (the Council).  
I have prepared this Further Right of Reply in respect of the second site visit undertaken at 328 Hawkins Hill Road in response to the submission of Helen Grove (197) at the request of Mr Sky Sigal.  
My qualifications and experience as an expert in planning are set out in my Section 42A Report.
I confirm that I am continuing to abide by the Code of Conduct for Expert Witnesses set out in the Environment Court's Practice Note 2023, as applicable to this IHP hearing. I have not omitted to consider material facts known to me that might alter or detract from the opinions I express.
Any data, information, facts and assumptions I have considered in forming my opinions are set out in the part of the evidence in which I express my opinions. Where I have set out opinions in my evidence, I have given reasons for those opinions.
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A site visit was undertaken to 328 Hawkins Hill Road on 15 October 2024 by myself and Ms Nyree Fea, Senior Ecologist from Wildlands Consultants.
In consultation with Mr Nick Goldwater, Principal Ecologist, also from Wildlands Consultants, amendments were recommended to the extent of the Significant Natural Area (SNA) identified on the property. I agreed with these recommendations. 
The changes were identified on the Hearings Viewer and as described in Appendix 2 to my Right of Reply published on 25 October 2025.
On 29 October Mr Sigal emailed me with concerns about the mapping recommended in my Right of Reply, seeking further amendments in an area identified as ‘Knowhere South’. 
A second site visit was held with Ms Nyree Fea in attendance on 6 November 2024.
In consultation with Mr Nick Goldwater further and final amendments were recommended to the extent of the SNA identified on the property. I agreed with these recommendations. 
An additional area of vegetation has been recommended to be removed from this area. I agree with this recommendation. 
The reasons to amend the boundary of the SNA to the recommended extent is:
“After reassessment of a section of forest edge at the southern end of WC132 on the property at 328 Hawkins Hill Road (6-11-24), a small area of recently cleared barberry can be removed from this SNA. The new boundary borders an area of indigenous scrub and forest, with frequent Lophomyrtus bullata (ramarama, Threatened – Nationally Critical) present. There is good diversity in the canopy species along this edge, as well as a variety of epiphytes and lianes. Ground cover is of lower diversity, having been browsed by goats and pigs. NZ falcon (Threatened – Nationally Increasing) have also been observed roosting within the edge habitat of this patch. The interior of this forest patch features elements of original forest (e.g. tawa, rimu, and rewarewa).”
I note that this final recommendation on the extent of the SNA in the ‘Knowhere South’ area is not to the full extent sought by Mr Sigal, whose relief is before the Panel to consider. 
Adam McCutcheon
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